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Love Notes 
By Pastor Larry Love 

In the past couple of Oakleaflets I have written about what I call gospel imperatives, the things 

God, especially through Jesus, have said are essential if we want to live a fully human life, if we 

want to share life together in a full humanized humanity, becoming all that God created us to 

be.  In the last newsletter I wrote about the imperative of hearing and heeding the word of God, 

the imperative of keeping a laser focus on Jesus and the way of life he lived and taught us to 

live, and the imperative of love, the imperative to heed Jesusô call to love God with all of our 

being and to love our neighbors with as much energy as we love ourselves. 

Hospitality is another imperative we find from Genesis to the writings of the apostles in the 

New Testament.  It means welcoming, providing room in our lives and in our company, our 

community for other people, including especially the welcoming of strangers.  And by 

ñstrangersò the Hebrew Bible (the Old Testament) clearly means foreigners, resident aliens, 

refugees; not just people like us who we donôt know, but also the welcome of people who are 
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not like us, people often regarded as the ñthems.ò  We make welcoming people, all people a top 

priority.  Abraham illustrates the practice by welcoming the three men who arrive at his 

encampment (Genesis 18:1-15).  Not knowing whether they are friends or foes, when Abraham 

spies them standing at a distance from his tent, he gets up and runs to them unarmed indicating 

he is not a threat and does not regard them as threat.  He offers rest and a simple meal, ña little 

breadòéand then provides for them with an extravagant meal (extravagant at least for his 

timeðcakes, beef from a young calf, curds and milk).  Then he stands by them while they eat, 

ready to respond to whatever other needs they might have.  His hospitality was a gift to the 

strangers, but also brought a gift to him.  The men tell him that they will be back through the 

area in a year, and by then, they promise, Abraham and Sarah, old as they are, will have a son.  

Offering the gift of hospitality brings a gift in returnða regular experience for those who 

extend hospitality to strangers as well as to well-known friends.  Itôs interesting that this story 

of Abraham begins with these words, ñThe LORD [that is Yahweh] appeared to Abram by the 

oaks of Mamreé.ò  God came to Abraham as he extended hospitality to these strangers.  The 

New Testament calls us to the same practice of hospitality.  Jesus said in Matthew twenty-five, 

ñI was a stranger and you welcomed meéò indicating that by welcoming the stranger, we are 

welcoming Jesus himself.  Paul calls the church at Rome to ñWelcome one anotheréjust as 

Christ has welcomed you, for the glory of God.ò (Romans 15:7) of God, and in Hebrews 13:2 

we hear this admonition and promise, ñDo not neglect to show hospitality to strangers, for by 

doing that some have entertained angels without knowing itéò and that was Abrahamôs 

experience.  The word ñangelsò is literally ñmessengers.ò  When we offer hospitality, we very 

often are extending kindness to someone who ends up bringing us some message from God or 

gift from God enriching and deepening our own lives.  Can you name some people who came 

into our church, maybe someone you werenôt particularly comfortable with, but who ended up 

bringing to you, to our church some message from God or some gift or gifts from God?  

Hospitality is a gospel imperative. 

I meant to include more imperatives in this newsletter, but got carried away with hospitality.  

Watch for more in upcoming newsletters.  Your feedback on these gospel imperatives is 

welcome as are your thoughts what the gospel imperatives are.  Peace to you all! 

Return to In Person Worship 
As more and more folk are vaccinated, as case rates drop, and more and more of our society 

carefully opens up, we are planning to return to in person worship on June 13
th
.  A team of 

Pastor Larry, Sue Tarleton (worship chair) and two eldersðLinda Tuman and Gloria Deweyð

are working on the protocols to keep us all safe and healthy.  Those protocols will include mask 

wearing, social distancing, hand sanitizing, communion without passing trays, no passing of the 

offering trays, etc.  We will continue to do Zoom worship for those who yet prefer to worship 

from home, and we will be livestreaming the in-person worship service, so persons who prefer 

that alternative may worship with us from home or long-distance.  We will likely need to 

change our Sunday morning schedule to accommodate Zoom worship and in person/livestream 

worship.  Our plan is to do Zoom worship at 8:30 a.m. and the in-person worship at 10:15 or 

10:30 a.m.  Your input about this process is much appreciated.  Please contact the planning 

team named above with your comments and suggestions 



Larry Vacationé 

and Other Times Away 
Pastor Larry will be taking a week of vacation from Tuesday, June 1

st
 through Monday, June 

7
th
.  This week will be for a wedding in Colorado that was cancelled a year ago.  He and Nancy 

will also take some time to visit with his brother and sister-in-law in the Denver area.  Larry 

will also be taking a Continuing Education week May 10-14 to attend, via Zoom (everything is 

via Zoom these days), the Convergence Courageous Church Summit.  Larry will still be in town 

that week and in worship that Sunday but with a guest preacher.  Larry will also be doing a 

week of camp (or most of a weekðthe camps are shortened a bit this year) at the Community of 

the Great Commission, June 21-26, but will be in worship preaching on the 27
th
.  He will then 

be attending a family reunion in northeastern Oregon with his brothers and cousins over the 

Fourth of July weekend. 

CCNC-N Annual Gathering 
Annual Gathering of the Christian Church of Northern California-Nevada will be via Zoom on 

April 24
th
, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  You can sign up for the gathering by going to ccncn.org.  Cost is 

just $25.  Anyone who is interested in attending, is welcome to register and be part of this 

gathering of our regional church.  If you have any questions, please contact Larry Love (662-

9356 or Jim Thomas at the regional office, 925-556-9900.  There will also be some Zoom 

workshops at other times including a May 3
rd
 workshop that Pastor Larry will be co-leading 

along with Jan Warren and Sandy Perry on the subject of affordable housing.  A detailed list of 

those workshops is below. 

CCNC-N Annual Gathering Workshops 
The Annual Gathering workshops listed below are $15 each. Workshop fees are waived for all 

participants of the 167th CCNC-N Annual Gathering. Pre-register for each workshop you wish 

to attend.  You can find the registration information for each workshop on the main page of 

ccncn.org which is the regional churchôs website.  All of these workshops are offered via Zoom. 

Mental HealthðApr 26, 2021, 6:00 PM (90 Minutes)ðKatrina Marsh presenter 

The COVID-19 Pandemic has been a source of much anxiety, grief, and sadness in many areas 

of our lives. It has impacted all our minds, bodies, and our spirits. The social distancing and 

isolation have created experiences of disruption and a feeling of being stuck for many. Join us 

as we talk about its impact and how to reduce stress and anxiety and increase overall health and 

well-being. Let us connect and become more aware of ourselves emotionally and spiritually on 

a deeper level. 

HousingðMay 3, 2021, 6:30 PM (90 Minutes)ðSandy Perry, Jan Warren, and Larry 

Love presenters 

This Annual Gathering workshop focuses on affordable housing, our dysfunctional housing 

system, and the growing homeless crisis in Northern California. Sandy Perry is an Outreach 

Minister at CHAM Deliverance Ministry, president of the non-profit advocacy group 

Affordable Housing Network of Santa Clara County, and board member of South Bay 



Community Land Trust. Sandy will be presenting the questions of empowering tenants and 

houseless people and working together to organize non-cooperation with our dominant housing 

system. For thirty years, with CHAM and others, he has participated in public testimony, rallies, 

mass meetings, and civil disobedience to protest the inhumanity of actions and policies by local, 

state, and federal officials. Jan Warren is a Lafayette Christian Church member and has been 

active in the Multifaith Action Housing and Shelter Task Force for the past 6 years and chair for 

18 months. Jan will speak to various homeless and housing initiatives with which she is 

involved in Contra Costa County. Jan has also been deeply involved in the Reconciliation 

Ministry of the regional church, working on various justice issues. Larry Love is the Christian 

Church pastor (Disciples of Christ) of Woodland and has been working actively on homeless 

and affordable housing issues for the last six years. The Christian Church of Woodland began 

exploring options for tackling the housing crisiséand the effort eventually morphed into a 

small non-profit called Woodland Opportunity Village (Larry serves as WOV's vice-chair). 

WOV's current energy is developing (in partnership with another local non-profit) a twelve-unit 

tiny house project on a .46-acre site in north Woodland.  

Book Discussion on, "Disciples Who We Are & What Holds Together"ðMay 10, 2021,  

6:30 PM (90 Minutes) 

The 2021 Annual Gathering Book Discussion will feature the book "Disciples, Who We Are & 

What Holds Us Together" by Michael Kinnamon and Jan Linn. Michael Kinnamon will lead 

what will be an exciting and informative discussion. To purchase Michael and Jann's book, you 

can purchase from Amazon for $15.99 for Kindle and $23.99 for a hardcopy, or you can 

purchase from CBP/Chalice Press also for $23.99.  

How Best to Support Financial Family Caregivers?ðMay 13, 2021 6:30PM (90 

Minutes)ðRod Witt of the Pension Fund 

Financial Care for Caregivers - Our ministers and ministry staff provide so much care and 

comfort to all of us, especially in times of uncertainty and grief. Many times, these caregivers 

give to us even when it means sacrificing themselves. In this webinar, we will have a 

conversation on how all of us may say thank-you and provide support for our ministerial staff to 

prepare financially for their own futures. Join Rod Witte, Area Director for Pension Fund of the 

Christian Church, for this conversation on how we all may offer this support to our ministers 

and staff. 

Poor People's Campaign (Recovering from COVID-19)ðMay 24, 2021, 6:30 PM (90 

Minutes) 

The purpose of the webinar is to discuss how different communities around northern California 

are recovering from COVID. We will see how the American Rescue Act and the decisions 

made in Sacramento are helping to speed up the recovery and to ñbuild back better.ò We will 

examine how much progress is being made towards the Jubilee Platform put forward by the 

Poor People's Campaign. Some of the topics we will discuss are vaccinations, getting the 

unemployed back to work and helping them pay off their debts, reopening schools, and 

improving childcare services. We will also talk about how some of the new policies could make 

a big difference if they can be made permanent. There are some exciting possibilities. With 

God's help, we can each do a little to bring them about. 

 



Food InsecurityðJun 10, 2021, 6:30 PM (90 Minutes) 

Part of what makes food insecurity so difficult to solve is that the underlying causes ð poverty, 

unemployment/under-employment, and inconsistent access to enough healthy food ð are often 

deeply interconnected. This workshop addresses the issues surrounding Food Insecurity, what it 

means, and its impact on our communities including the availability of resources, and the 

similarities and differences across our region. (PresentersðMarilyn Prowell, and persons from 

Mills Grove and Recovery Cafe) 

Global MissionsðJun 15, 2021, 6:30 PM (90 Minutes) 

Presenters: Derek Duncan, Executive for East Asia and the Pacific; Kelsey Cameron Rose, 

Acting Executive for Resource Development; Andrew Larsen, Mission Co-worker in the 

Philippines Global Ministries, East Asia and Pacific Partnerships, and the Challenge to Peace in 

the Philippines Join us for a conversation on how the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 

relates to partners in East Asia and the Pacific through Global Ministries and how you can 

participate in this work. Also, Andrew Larsen, Mission Co-worker in the Philippines will be 

presenting on how the United Church of Christ in the Philippines, a Global Ministries partner, is 

working toward peace with justice in the Philippines during the pandemic. 

Justice CommissionðJun 23, 2021 6:30PM (90 Minutes) 

Amidst COVID-19, a resurgence of white supremacy, and growing social and cultural unrest 

the Justice Commission has prepared a re-telling of the story of adopting the Circles of Peace 

process as an avenue for truth and reconciliation. For healing in a time where much suffering, 

hurt, and social division plagues our region, congregations, homes, cities, state, nation, and our 

world. The Circles of Peace ascend from ancient indigenous tradition and culture! The Circles 

of Peace process consists of Circles of Inquiry, Circles of Advocacy & Action, and Circles of 

Healing. The group process has adapted to modern social technology and is utilized in religious 

and spiritual communities and education, government, and corporate environments. The history: 

for years, the CCNCN region churches, committees, and commissions used resolutions as the 

tool for resolving conflict. After considerable debate, an Annual Gathering body voted to avoid 

polarization by moving away from resolutions adopting The Circles of Peace Process. Some of 

the areas the Justice has been engaged in have been defending the vote and conversation to 

build understanding and relationship: Open and Inclusive of LGBTTQ people; racism. access 

and physical abilities; water rights and allocation, and true hospitality and welcome to 

immigration. 

 
 

 



Camp Dates 
(In Person at CGC Camp Dates!!!) 

The Outdoor Ministries committee of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) is planning to 

do in-person camps at the Community of the Great Commission this summer.  The camps are 

being shortened by two days, but it will still be camp at CGC!  Here are the dates for the 

various camps: 

ü June 22-26                   Junior Camp (completed 3rd, 4th, and 5th grades) 

ü June 22-26                   Chi Rho Camp (completed 6th, 7th, and 8th grades) 

ü June 26-28                   JOY Camp (completed K, 1st, and 2nd grades and  

       accompanied by an adult) 

ü June 28-July 3             CYF Camp (completed 9th, 10th, 11th, and 12th grades) 

 

Financial Report 

March 2021 

 Financial Statement 
Income $  18,064.00 

Expenses   $  15,913.47 

Net Income/Loss   $    2,150.53 

Year to Date 
Income $  45,019.28 

Expenses   $  41,004.40 

Net Income/Loss   $    4,014.88 

  

April  2021 (as of 4/16/2021) 

Financial Statement 
Income $ 9,951.00 

Expenses $ 3,566.05 

Net Income/Loss    $    6,384.95 

Year to Date 

Income $ 54,970.2 

Expenses $   44,570.45 

Net Income/Loss  $    10,399.83 

(Please note that Aprilôs Payroll expenses have not yet been posted to the Aprilôs expenses and only two Sundays 

of Aprilôs collections have been recorded.) 



Sermon and Worship Info 

April 25, 2021 
Message:  ñResurrection Boldnessò 

Sermon Text:  John 4:1-20 

Scripture Text:  Psalm 23 

May 9, 2021 
Message:  ñThe Gospel Imperative of Truthò 

Sermon Text:  Isaiah 59:14-15;  

  Ephesians 4:7, 11-16 

Scripture Text:  Psalm 25:4-5, 8-10, 14-15;  

    John 8:31-32 

May 23, 2021ðPentecost  
Message: ñA Spirit for Everyoneò 

Sermon Text:  Acts 2:1-21 

Scripture Text:  Ezekiel 37:1-14 

May 2, 2021 
Message:  ñLoving óThemò 

Sermon Text:  Acts 8:26-40 

Scripture Text:  1 John 4:7-21 

May 16, 2021ð 
LaTaunya Bynum, CCNC-N regional minister 

preaching 

 

May 30, 2021 
Message:  ñThe Call of the WildéSpirit of Godò 

Sermon Text:  Isaiah 6:1-8 

Scripture Text:  John 3:1-17 

 

 

 

Round About Us 
Thank you to Sue Tarleton  who organized a 

Zoom Pizza dinner and Scavenger Hunt on 

Thursday, March 25
th
.  Seven or eight people 

joined in and enjoyed their pizza together and 

then did a scavenger hunt in their own homes.  

Included on the Zoom gathering were new 

Woodland residents, Alys (Frank) and Matt 

Henderson and their three children, Posey, 

Sawyer, and Audrey.  Thank you, Sue. 

Larry Love participated in a camp counselor 

recruitment event via Zoom on March 27
th
.  

Larry presented about the role of the camp 

counselor.  Janese Jenkins and Christian 

Lyster-Bradley participated from our church. 

A good group of people participated in our 

Zoom Maundy Thursday service on April 1
st
.  

Gloria Dewey, Linda Tuman and Cheryl 

Grant participated in the leadership of the 

service alongside Pastor Larry. 

Some 25-30 persons joined together for the in 

person Easter Sunrise Service on April 4
th
.  It 

was a beautiful morning.  Special thanks to 

Jay Surdell who led music, and to Sue 

Tarleton, Janese Jenkins, Lon Springer and 

Becky Gordon who helped set up and 

prepare communion for the service. 

Special thanks to Jay Surdell and Pam 

Prater for the special music for our Easter 

worship service. 

Larry and Nancy Love spent six days in 

Seattle visiting their son, Micah.  They spent 

two days exploring the little city of Carnation, 

Washington while Micah worked at Carnation 

City Hall.  They hiked around Carnation, 

through Discovery Park in Seattle, around 

Snoqualmie Falls State Park, and up to 

Heybrook Lookout for some fantastic view of  

the Washington Cascades.  Larry and Nancy 

also attended the memorial service for 

Nancyôs aunt, Marilyn Northrup , on 

Camano Island, giving Nancy the opportunity 

to connect with some cousins she had not 

seen in many years. 

We are grateful for Steven Kindle for 

preaching for us on Sunday, April 11
th
.  It was 

also great to welcome Sierra Christian Church 

to our worship service that same Sunday.  

Pastor Christine Pobanz-Hartmire  led the 

opening prayer. 



Our sympathy to Lea Hull and Noah Hull at 

the death of daughter and mother, Marian 

Hull.  Pastor Larry led a memorial service for 

Marian at the church on Saturday, April 17
th
. 

Special thanks to Ann Edwards who bought 

all the food and served it and cleaned up for a 

small reception following the service for 

Marian Hull. 

We are grateful that Martha (Armus) Miller 

has recovered from injuries sustained in an 

automobile accident in Palm Springs.  Martha 

spent a night in the hospital but returned 

home the next day. 

We celebrate that Judah Morgan was able to 

come home from the hospital at Stanford 

University following heart surgery a couple of 

weeks earlier than expected.  And he arrived 

home on his fourth birthdayéand arrived 

home to two firetrucks driving up the street 

celebrating his birthday and his return home.  

Neighbors and friends also lined the street to 

celebrate Judahôs return home.  Judah is the 

son of Sam and Heather Morgan , grandson 

of Marjorie and David Brown , and great-

grandson of Roy Holmeséand brother of 

Saige and Ivy Morgan . 

Our deepest sympathy to Megan, Kris, 

Maddie, Clara, and Lydia Shull at the 

unexpected death of Meganôs father, and the 

childrenôs grandfather, Donald Dunn.  Mr. 

Dunn has been buried at Sacramento Valley 

National Cemetery in Dixon. 

Skip Slaymaker spent most of a recent week 

in the hospital in Davis. 

Sue Tarleton and her daughter, Sarah 

Tarleton, spent a recent weekend in Bodega 

Bay and the surrounding area. 

Karen Webber and Sharon Armus recently 

spent time enjoying the beauty of Yosemite. 

Brenda Small recently spent time in New 

Mexico with her sister, Debbie, taking her to 

some doctorôs appointments. 

 

If you have items you would like to include in 

Round About Us, please contact Larry Love 

at 662-9356 or via email at 

pastorlarrywcc@sbcglobal.net 

SCRIP NEWS 
Another victim of the pandemic has been our 

scrip program. Because we are not gathering 

the sales of physical gift cards is way down. 

Please remember that I am a mere phone 

call/text/email away. We can arrange for pick 

up or delivery of cards at any time. If you 

have set up your own account thru our scrip 

company please remember to sign in and 

purchase e-cards and/or reload your existing 

cards. This allows you to purchase scrip 

directly from your home computer on your 

way out the door to your local restaurant or 

store. Or to purchase scrip before making an 

online purchase. If you have not yet set up an 

account please contact me and I will help you 

get started. Our church can earn a great deal 

of money this way. Thank you to Cheryl 

Grant and Heather Craig for recently setting 

up accounts!! If you shop at NUGGET or 

FOOD 4 LESS remember to show your card 

so that Nugget can generously share a portion 

of their profits with our church. There is great 

potential thru the scrip program but it depends 

entirely on your participation. Thank you to 

those of you who have been supportive all 

these many years. It does not go unnoticed. 

Becky Gordon 530-204-2310 

gordonz5@aol.com 

òLet us not abandon the simple prayers we 
learned I our families as children that we 
preserve in our memories and hearts.  
They are sure ways to the access the 
Fatherõs heart.ó  

                                  Pope Francis  
                                          4/21/2021  
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DOMINOES  

      Date :   FRIDAY ,  A PRIL 30 T H  
      T ime:   6 :30 p.m.  

      T heme:  

òSpr ing Is  in  the Ai r ó 

      Host :  Sharon Armus  

            & Karen Webber    

In  Parker  Hal l  

We wi l l  not  be hav ing d inner   

but  wi l l  p lay dominoes.  

Please br ing a g i f t   

to  match the theme.  

Al l  lad ies are welcome  

to  jo in us.  

Looking forward  

to  seeing everyone!  

 
 
 

NEED SOME HELP!!  

 

We are looking for a team of volunteers to 

help Steven Wong with the live stream of our 

Sunday morning worship service which is 

done at 8:30 a.m. each Sunday morning.  It 

entails using Stevenôs equipment to live-

stream that service for persons who want to 

watch it live and recording the service for 

later viewing on the churchôs website and 

Facebook page.  Steven has been doing this 

over the last year mostly on his own and he 

needs some help so he can have some Sunday  

mornings off.  Steven can train you on the 

process.  Please contact Steven Wong at 530-

718-9750, or Pastor Larry Love at 530-662-

9356 or 530-666-2069 or 530-908-4055.  

Thank you Steven for your dedication over 

the past year!! You are very much 

appreciated! 

 

Seeking raffle prizes  

for our raffle  table. 
Prizes will be sanitized to my best ability.  

Due to Covid we will be doing things a bit 

different. You can purchase tickets via 

Venmo.  

cashier will then write your name on tickets. 

You can let the cashier know which items you 

wish to be placed in and they will put the 

tickets in the bags. Public will not be able to 

touch raffle prizes.  

At 3p.m I will begin drawing names and 

make contact with the winners.  

Please be available to pick up between 

3:30pm-4:00pm as leaving items at the church 

for pick up may not be a option. 

If you would like to donate prior to the May 

15
th
 event which is preferred  

please contact Michelle McKinney  

at 530-554-6568  

for drop off or pick up. 
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April  Birthdays  
   1 Micah Love 

   2 Jennifer Abele 

   3 Madeline Parker 

  McKenzie Phillips 

   5 Phil Bentz 

   8 Evan Springer 

   9 Short Parker 

  Richard West 

 12 Becky Holland 

  Elizabeth Shull 

 14 Devin Moore 

  Heather Corcoran 

 18 Esther Stiles 

  Rebecca Darby 

  Eli Nicholas Holland 

 23 Nikole Patterson Molina 

 25 Carla Smith Holland 

 26 Chuck Lopez 

 27 Wanda Freeman 

 30 Kathy Wertman 

  Miles Reid Wilson 

May  Birthdays  
   1 Jenny Wilson 

   4 Ally Jahn 

  Robin Faille 

  Linda Tuman 

 6 Julie Campos Felix 

   8 Everett Frank 

 10 Ali ce Schoner 

 11 Patricia Overfield 

 13 Kathy Cholewinski 

 14 Ursula Heffernon 

  Michael Phillips 

 17 Nick Christison 

 20 Austen Sandifer 

 21 Bert Boyd 

 24 Susie Hardman 

 26 Erin Hardman Wilson 

  Linda Greb 

  Cathie Wicks 

 29 Jean Gormley 

  Jeremiah Braziel 

 30 Mike Abele 

  Carson Frank 

  Leigh Dieckman 

  Julie (Zeiger) Feist 

 

 

April  Anniversaries  
   2 Shane & Carla Holland  

     5 Eric & Janet  Strong 

   8 Chris & Linda Hardman 

 19 Phil & Debbie Abele 

 30 Evan & Hilary Williams 

May  Anniversaries  
   1 Ryan & Sue Holland 

   8  John & Sharon Armus 

  Doyle & Linda Tuman 

13 Jon & Kristina Reimer 

 17 Mike & Lindsay Crawford 

 21 Chris & Melissa Paulucci 

 23 Jay Surdell & Pam Pratter 

 28 Jason & Katie Wilmot 
 

 

  

Worship Leader Schedule 
April 25

th
  Nancy Love 

May 2nd  Gloria Dewey 

May 9
th
   Jeanelyse Doran  

May 16
th
   Cheryl Grant 

May 23
rd
   Beth Erickson 

May 30
th
   John Chase 

Childrenôs Moment Schedule 
April 25

th
  Nancy Love 

May 2
nd

  Larry Love 

May 9
th
   Jeanelyse Doran  

May 16
th
   Gloria Dewey 

May 23
rd
   Marjorie Brown 

May 30
th
   Cathie Wicks 

Pastoral Care Elders 
April 25

th
  Nancy Love 

May 2
nd

  Cheryl Grant 

May 9
th
   Steven Wong  

May 16
th
   Diana Fallbeck 

May 23
rd
   Linda Tuman 

May 30
th
   Joyce Henning 

 



Prayer Concerns this Week  
David Nilsen, Beth Nilsenôs brother who is 

recovering from heart valve surgery.  

Prayers, too, for Davidôs wife, Pam. 

Megan Shull and her whole family as they 

grieve the death of her father, Donald 

Dunn.  

The whole Holmes family as they have 

recently passed the one year anniversary of 

MaryJoôs passing. 

Judah Morgan as he recovers from heart 

surgery. 

Megan Shullôs friend, Lisa Austin, a single 

mother is beginning chemotherapy for 

breast cancer.  Prayers for Lisa and her 

family. 

Kevin, the Tumanôs neighbor being treated 

for leukemia. 

Leigh Dieckmannðsevere pain in her foot. 

Theresa Freemanôs friend, Connie, has a 

mass on her leg and needs a knee 

replacementéand her beloved older 

companion dog, Roxy, is not well. 

Debbie Staeden, Brenda Smallôs sister.  

And prayers for Brenda who is with Debbie 

now in New Mexico. 

For the families of those killed in the 

Indianapolis mass shooting as well as the 

families of all of those who have died in the 

forty-five mass shootings in the last month. 

Prayers for the healing of our country in this 

deeply divided time. 

Prayers for stamina and resilience as we 

battle our way to the end of this pandemic.   

Students and teachers, parents and 

grandparents as schools re-open. 

Our countryôs ongoing struggle with racism. 

Ongoing prayers for: Joyce Henning, Leigh 

Dieckmann, Ana Mangandi, Debbie and 

Annette Davis, Ted Pitts and his daughter 

Margaret, Mike Pike, Katharine (Patty 

Overfieldôs mother), Flo Tinsley, Jenny 

Bietel, Pam Zeiger. 

 

Letôs remember to pray and ask Godôs blessings 

 on our members and friends. 

April 27  
Shirley & Bill Schroeder 

Betsy & Mike Shanafelt 

Jeri Sheets 

Li Tao & Cameron Sheets 

Red & Curtis Shockley 

Megan and Kris Shul 

May 4  
Elizabeth & Robert Shull 

Skip Slaymaker 

Barbra & Ramon Sosa 

Beja Springer 

Lon Springer 

Esther & Dale Stiles 

May 11  
Robin Stiles 

Gabriela Strong 

Jay Surdell & Pam Prater 

Sarah Tarleton 

Sue Tarleton 

Flo Tinsley 

May 18  
Kuks Tsujimoto 

Linda & Doyle Tuman 

Jeanne Vaughn  

Iris Velazquez 

Sue & Dennis Schiermeyer 

Samantha Walker 

May 25  
Judy & Mike Wall 

DeLois & Bill Watkins 

Karen & Jim Walker 

Michael Webber 

Shorty & Kathy Wertman 

Daniel West 

June 1  
Nancy & Richard West 

Andrea & Carson Whitehead 

Cathie Wicks 

Hillary & Evan Williams 

Lori & Jim Williams 

Ryan Williams 



 

 

Giving Online through Givelify  
Online Donation to Woodland Christian Church is now available 

Go to the churchôs website (www.christianchurchofwoodland.com), scroll down to the online 

giving sectionéand you will find these simple instructions: 

Click the Givelify button.  (Givelify is a business that has created this online giving app which 

is used by some 35,000 churches in the United States.  It was recommended by Rev. Bruce 

Barkhauer of the Disciples of Christ Center for Faith and Giving.) 

Making Your First Donation  

¶ Select the amount you would like to donate, or tap Other to enter a different amount. 

¶ Select a donation envelope, that is, ñtitheò or ñofferingò for the General Fund or ñOtherò 
if you are giving to Memorial or some other church fund. 

¶ Tap Give Now. 

Create Your Giving Account 

To complete your first donation, you will need to create an account. Follow these steps: 

¶ On the popup, tap Sign Up. 

¶ Choose Sign-in with Facebook or Sign Me Up by E-Mail. 

¶ Signing up by e-mail: 

ü Enter your name, e-mail address, and password into the spaces provided. 

ü Tap the green Sign Me Up button. 

ü An e-mail will be sent to the address you provided with an activation link.  

To activate your account, click the link in the e-mail.                                                                                            

**Note: You can complete your first donation before clicking the activation link. 

ü In the app, tap Continue. 

¶ Completing Your First Donation.   

Now that you have created an account, you will be able to complete your donation.  

Follow these steps: 

ü Tap the green Give Now button. 

ü When prompted with a reminder about your activation e-mail, tap Cancel. 

ü Securely enter your payment information in the spaces provided. 

ü Complete your donation. 

Future Donations Will Be a Breeze 

Now that you have completed your first donation using Givelify, future giving will be a piece of 

cake. You will be able to give in just three taps, with no prompts to create an account or enter 

payment information.   
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